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Call Now for Further Information  
01797 224778 

Harbour Road, Rye, East Sussex TN31 7TE 

Offices and Industrial Units 
From 500 square feet 
to 10,000 square feet 

                
 24 Hour Security 

Also: - 

Self Storage 
Containers 

to suit all purposes 
from £25 + VAT per week 
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I t’s been a whole new  
learning curve this last 
couple of months, I have 
always stayed well clear 

of web site design deliberately , 
as I had no wish to get involved 
but you will notice in the last two 
weeks I have now ventured there 
and you will have to bear with 
me, but I’m getting there slowly. 
You can view last months  
newsletter in full colour and this 
months will be there in a couple 
of days,  You will 
 notice that the  
newsletter can also be 
read as a booklet rather 
than as before, it  
appeared as a printers 
page, the rest of the site 
is also taking shape but 
will hopefully be built 
up with your  
inclusions. 
I would like to thank 
my next door 
neighbour Brenda, for 
her hard work last 
month in the collation 
of the newsletter, a few 
of you know how  tedi-
ous that can be, but a 
job that must be done. 

Next months deadline will be 
Tuesday 15th November and 
those of you who are still using 
the old e-mail address , would 
you please start using the new 
one ryeharbournews@ic24.net 
as the old one will very soon be 
obsolete by the first week in  
November, alternatively visit 
www.ryeharbournewsletter.org 
and press the contact me button , 
it will open up my e-mail  
straightaway,  hope you enjoy. 
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Ellis Bros. 
 

(Funeral Services) 
Ltd. 

THE OLD FIRE STATION,  3 FERRY ROAD,  RYE.  Tel. 01797 222394 

 

Funerals, Memorial Monuments arranged 
 

Private Chapel of Rest 
 

Golden Charter Prepaid Funeral Plans 
 

At any hour  Mrs Jackie Richards, Mr. Michael Howard  
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RYE HARBOUR  
NEWSLETTER 

Editor - Marcus Whitaker 
Design - Marcus Whitaker 
Photo’s - Marcus Whitaker 

Advertising - Marcus Whitaker 
Printing - Marcus Whitaker 

Distribution - Marcus Whitaker 
Web Site Design - Marcus Whitaker 

 Advertising Rates 
From Issue 1 Volume 5 

Full Page                    £25.00 
Three Quarter Page  £20.00 
Half Page                   £15.00 
Quarter Page              £10.00 
 Eighth Page               £  5.00 
 Back Page Add On  £20.00 

SPOT COLOUR 
Red, Blue, Green & Purple 

All  spot colours will be £5.00 each colour,  
Block colours £10.00 each 

Inside Front or Back Page Add On £10.00  
Initial Artwork Charge Of £10.00 

With Colour £15.00 
If Required, Unless Otherwise Agreed 

All artwork done in colour  
will remain in colour on the 

Web Site: www.ryeharbournewsletter.org 
 

RYE HARBOUR  
NEWSLETTER 

 

Office: 01424 814249 
Mobile: 07890 385332 

E-Mail: ryeharbournews@ic24.net 
Or The Post Box At The Rear Of  

Rye Harbour Stores 
Views and opinions that are expresses in this magazine, are not 
necessarily those of the Editor or named contributors. To the 
best of my knowledge all the details are correct at the time  
of going to press and I regret that I cannot be responsible for 
any alterations or cancellations. 
I claim copyright for everything in this publication. There can 
be no reproduction of any article without prior written  
permission from the Editor. 
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Rye Harbour Stores 
Opening Times  

Mon - Fri 7.30am  - 5.30pm  
Saturday’s 8 am to 5.30 pm                                       
Sunday’s 9 am to 5.30 pm 

 
 

Don’t Forget To Order  
 Your Chickens 

 

 

FULLY FINISHED LAUNDRY AND DRY 
CLEANING 

BAG WASH SERVICE  
(washing by weight) 

REPAIRS & ALTERATIONS 
 

EXPRESS SERVICE AVAILABLE  

TEL. 01797 224779 

R Y E  C L E A N E R S 
MARKET ROAD 

 
1 CYPRUS PLACE, RYE         

Tel. 01797 223033 
 

We hire a wide range of equipment,  
& sell building materials,  

cycle spares, etc. and repair / service most 
makes of tools and  
garden equipment. 

Stockists of British Gas Butane  
& Propane Bottles 

 

Member of Hire Association Europe 

    VICTORIA  
TYRE CENTRE 

TELEPHONE: 01424-460838 
162 VICTORIA AVE HASTINGS EAST SUSSEX 

LONG LIFE FOR YOUR TYRES WITH MARANGONI TYRE 
GLOBAL WARRANTY 

OPENING HOURS 8.30 - 5.00 MON - FRI  8.30 - 1.00 SAT 

• HUGE STOCK OF NEW CAR & 
4x4 TYRES 

• PUNCTURES 

• WHEEL BALANCING 

• TRACKING 

 

RYE & DISTRICT  
COMMUNITY TRANSPORT 

A Company Limited By Guarantee 
Reg. Charity Number 1079421 

GROUP TRANSPORT 
FOR CLUB OUTINGS 

 

DIAL - A - RIDE 
FOR PEOPLE WITH 

MOBILITY PROBLEMS 
 

ALL ENQUIRIES 
227722 

Soft Furnishings  
Hand made Curtains,  

Cushion, (boat bunk bed covers)  
Blinds, some alterations...  

Changing the Interior Look  
In home, CARAVAN or office?!  

Choosing colours?  
For help ring 01797 - 223970 

( based in Rye Harbour)  
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RYE LINENS 
8 - 10 FERRY ROAD, RYE, TN31 7DN 

Phone 01797 229119                    Fax 01797 229121 
Web: www.rye-tourism.co.uk/ryelinens 

 
 
 
 
 
 
            

Suppliers of Good Quality 
 

HOUSEHOLD           HANKERCHIEFS 
LINENS                         & GIFT IDEAS 

REGISTERED  
CHILDMINDER 

Has vacancies,  
20 years experience  

Call now  
on  

01797 224966 

REGISTERED  
CHILDMINDER 

Has vacancies,  
very experienced   
Call Rosemarie  

now on  
01797 227473 

Rye & District Age Concern 
Age concern is providing an Outreach Information Service in Rye 

At Rye CVS, 25 Cinque Ports Street, Rye 
On the second and fourth Thursdays of the month from 10am to 12noon 

 
There is a wide range information available, on subjects such as benefits, residential homes, sheltered  
accommodation, support services, clubs, transport and many more. Age concern factsheets are available 
and copies can be supplied on request. 
 
The service aims to help older people, their families, friends and carers. Callers can drop in during the 
opening hours mentioned above or telephone on 01797 225466 

PAGE  5 
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P hase “1” of the Fish 
Market mooring 
scheme is now  
complete and 

handed over to the  
Environment Agency.   
A number of boats have 
moved across to the moorings 
and first reports on the new 
facilities are favourable.  Boat 
owners and crews now have 
toilets and net sheds adjacent 
their moorings.  More  
importantly, the area is DRY 
and free from flooding.   
Phase “2” has commenced 
involving the re-locating of 
other fishing vessels around the 
harbour.  Some 6 vessels are 
secured to the Admiralty 
Quay.  The harbour launch has 
been moved to the “Passing 
Bay” under the office window.  
Every available berth is now 
occupied so there is no room at 
this end for any visiting yachts!  
Phase “2” berths should be 
completed by April 2006 when 
boats will move back to the 
fish market together with other 
fishing craft who will have the 
opportunity to moor on an  
extension to the Monkbretton 
Bridge.    
A vessel launching from the 
slipway over the summer  
period has been involved in the 
illegal importation of Chinese 
immigrants.  Some 6 where 
reported as being landed east 
of the harbour one Sunday.  
When the boat returned to the 
harbour arrests were made to 

the skipper/owner and others 
involved..  More details as the 
story develops.   
The wharf has received a  
request to import Ammonium 
Nitrate in one ton bags.  This 
has had to be declined as the 
Health & Safety implications 
are too great.  This chemical is 
a favoured fertiliser but can 
also be used as an explosive.  
The wharf being close to the 
village and permissions from 
the H & S Executive would 
probably be, not forth coming. 
Back to office business and the 
promotion of the port.   
I attended a recent one day 
conference sponsored by 
SEEDA  (South Eastern  
Development Agency) when 
east Sussex ports were  
identified for potential  
development.  I noticed that 
Rye was not mentioned in the 
brochure.  It always amazes 
me how Rye is left out when 
matters of importance are  
discussed..  I arrived at the  
conference armed with a good 
handful of harbour and town 
brochures which were  
circulated amongst attendees.  
Plans for Brighton, Shoreham, 
Newhaven were discussed and 
exciting they are too.  The 

main feature for each port is a 
“Tower”.  It seems every  
project must have one (The 
Spinnaker at Portsmouth for 
instance)  Rye is now back on 
the map as far as developing 
agencies are concerned.  

Another conference, again at 
Brighton, was the British Ports 
Association annual meeting of 
which Rye Port is a member .  
This conference deals with 
National and European issues 
as they affect ports.   
Privatisation being the main 
one for us whereby services in 
ports must be offered for  
tender.  These include  
Wharfinging and pilotage.  So 
any budding pilots out there 
who aspire to be a Rye Pilot 
might, in the future, put a bid in 
to run the service.  
An incident in the Rock  
Channel had a disturbing  
outcome.  A very large vessel 
came adrift on the bow.  The 
vessel swung under the  
influence of the tide and came 
to rest against another vessel 
causing damage.  It appears 
that a passing motorist was 
desirous of a length of rope, 
stopped his vehicle and helped 
himself to some (The bow line 
holding the vessel to the bank).  
Please report any other   
strange happenings you see 
either on the river or on their 
banks. 
The Harbour of Rye Advisory 
Committee meet three times a 
year at the Broomhill Lodge.  

FROM THE HARBOUR MASTERS CHAIR 
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Harbour Master’s Comments Cont. 
(Continued from page 4) 
Unfortunately the owner has 
closed this hotel and using the 
premises as his personal  
residence.  HoRAC therefore 
has had to re-locate.  Future 
meetings are now to be held at 
the Flackley Ash Hotel,  

Peasmarsh.  These meetings 
are open to the public and any 
interested person is entitled to 
attend and listen to debate on 
the management of the harbour 
and future developments  
together with any other related 
matters.  Future reports may 

include items from these  
meetings although minutes are 
available from the Icklesham 
Parish Council representative. 

 
CARL BAGWELL   

Captain 
Harbour Master 

    Happy Hunting Ground 
A Sanctuary for Pets Burial 

• Established in 1985 
• Set in 22 acres of gardens & Woodland 
• Pets individually laid to rest with dignity 
• Hand carved memorials to order 
• Tranquil woodland walks 
• Collection service available and brochure on 

request. 

Please phone for full details for helpful 
and friendly advice. 

Little Park Farm, Hooe Road, Ninfield, Sussex 
Tel:  (01424)  892396 

www.pet-rest.net 
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I n 1928 the worst disaster for many years 
occurred on the 15th  
November when the whole crew of the 
Mary Stanford Lifeboat were drowned., 

the whole male fishing  
population of the village. 
The Lifeboat was launched in a southwest gale 
with heavy rain squalls and heavy seas, to the 
vessel “Alice” of Riga. News was received that 
the crew of the “Alice” had been rescued by 
another vessel and the recall signal was fired 
three times, but apparently the crew of the Life-
boat had not seen it and the whole crew per-
ished. 
After the disaster Rye Harbour Station was 

closed. 
The seventeen men who lost their lives were 
Herbert Head, Coxswain and two sons James 
and John; J. Stonham, 2nd Coxswain; H. Cut-
ting, Bowman and his two brothers Robert and 
Albert; Charles, Robert and Alexander Pope, 
three  
brothers; William and Leslie Clark,  
brothers; Maurice and Arthur Downey, cous-
ins; H. Smith, W. Igglesden and  
C. Southerden. 
 
Article taken with permission from ‘Rye Har-
bour Lifeboat Station History’ also with the 
consent of the late Bill Head 

Launching the Mary Stanford 

Taking the Mary Stanford away, after the disaster 

Floral tributes in Rye Harbour Church 

Procession down Main Road 
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FRENCHMAN’S BEACH CARAVAN PARK  -  RYE HARBOUR 

OPEN NOW TO ALL 
All your meals catered for 

From Full Roast to Fish & Chips 
All Day Breakfast 

Salads & Sandwiches & Snacks 
 Vegetarian Options 

Also  
Cream Teas - Hot & Cold Drinks - Homemade Cake 

Served Fresh To Eat In Or Takeaway 

SUNDAYS ONLY 
Eat As Much As You Can 

CARVERY FROM MIDDAY 
Including 

Beef, Lamb, Pork, Turkey, Chicken 
Plus Vegetarian Options 

All For £6.95 including Dessert 

Also available at The Lobster Pot,  
Winchelsea Sands Caravan Park, Winchelsea 

OPENING TIMES 
Sun - Thurs 8.30 till 8pm 

Friday’s & Saturday’s 8.30 till Midnight 

CHILDREN’S PARTIES CATERED FOR 
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 Local Tide Times 

Tuesdays 10.30 am - 12.30 pm 
Tuesdays 1.30 pm - 3.30 pm 
No Appointment Necessary  

Wednesdays 2.00 pm - 4.00 pm 
Appointments Necessary  

Rye Partnership Office (Rye) 
01424 215055 / 734549 

Or you may telephone, on 0870 1264101 
7 Days a Week -24 Hours a Day 

General Information 

Local Police 
Your Local Police Station 

No. 
0845 607 0999 

Rye Direct Line 
01424 456078 

Hire The Village Hall 

Reproduced from Admiralty time tables by permission of the controller of Her Majesty's Stationary Office 
& The UK Hydrographic Office. 
Also my thanks to Adams Ltd for the use of their Tide Tables 

If you would like to book the Village Hall for a 
party or some other gathering then visit the web 
site at  www.ryeharbourvillagehall.co.uk.   
You will be able to view hall availability and 
other information relating to the Village Hall. 
The hall can be hired for £4 per hour for  
Village residents and £7 per hour for  
non-Village residents, commercial bookings 
and organisations; these rates include: heating, 
lighting, kitchen facilities etc.. 
If you don't have access to the internet and 
would like to book the hall, you can phone 
01797 223631. 
Don't forget, a deposit is needed to guarantee 
your booking. 

Floodline 
0845  988 1188 

Citizens Advice 

Flood Warnings 
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Mondays to Saturdays only (excluding Bank Holidays)  325 

Local Bus Times 

Mondays to Fridays only (excluding Bank Holidays)  326 

Mondays to Saturdays only (excluding Bank Holidays)  346 / 347 

Mondays to Saturdays only (excluding Bank Holidays)  344 

Explanation of Codes:   
 
NS: Not on Saturdays         
S: Saturdays Only       
N   : Not School Days & Saturdays           
   : School Days Only               
R : Operates via Rye Harbour at 1807 
T : Operates via Rye Harbour at 0820 
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Baby 
Friendly 

Area 

Toys 

AT RYE HARBOUR VILLAGE HALL 

10.00 am to 12.00  Midday 

For further details contact: Claire on  01797 223894 
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Harbour Master’s Comments Cont. 

O n a routine river 
patrol with the 
recently  
appointed deputy 

we came across the vessel 
“Oxygen” sunk at her  
moorings in Rock Channel 
The harbour craft “Rother III” 

is equipped with a salvage 
pump so its first use was to 
pump dry the vessel, shifting 
about 4 tons of water in  
approximately 35 minutes.  
This first use of the pump 
proved very successful.    
Did any of you remember? 

September 3rd was “Merchant 
Navy” day.  County town, 
Lewis, regularly borrow my 
large “Red Dusters” (the Red 
Ensign) for flying over the 
town hall and at a church  
service held in the city.   
Both the harbour craft have 
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The 

M.O.T. 
Centre 

HARBOUR  
ROAD 

EAST SUSSEX 
RYE 

TN31 7TE 

MOT’s £35 
Free retest if  
within 7 days. 

 
Motorbike  

MOT’s   
 

All makes of cars and  
vans serviced. 

*Clutches* *Brakes* 
*Cambelts* *Exhausts*  
*Head Gaskets* *Tyres*   

All MOT repairs  
carried out  

including Welding. 
 

Opening Times 
Monday—Friday 

8am—6pm 
Saturdays 
8am-3pm 

Phone: 01797 223606 
Fax: 01797 229888 

Email: 
themotcentre@tiscali.co.uk 

01797 
223606 
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NEIGHBOURHOOD 
WATCH 

Inside Sussex Police - Specialist Units - Sussex Small Ports Unit 
Further to my e-mail of 20 September 2005 regarding the male arrested transporting 
illegal immigrants you may be interested in the following information: 
The primary role of the Small Ports Unit is to support the National Ports Scheme and, 
by working with other agencies, to provide a professional service in countering any 
threat to Her Majesty's Government's interests in the UK and abroad.  
The priority is to counter the threat to national security from terrorism, espionage, 
sabotage and organised (major) crime. 
The unit is responsible for all sea ports (including marinas) along the Sussex coast. 
Shoreham Airport, Goodwood Aerodrome and numerous airstrips within the county 
also fall within its remit. 
Powers under the Terrorism Act 2000 and more general legislation are used by the 
unit officers at all of these Sussex Ports. 
Operators and owners of aircraft and sea going vessels are asked to be vigilant with 
regard to security issues and matters relating to smuggling (goods & human  
trafficking). 
If you have any concerns or information regarding the above, which concern your 
home port or ports visited, please do not hesitate to contact them on 01273 515208 
(answerphone outside office hours), or call the 24-hour number 01293 531994 
(Gatwick). 
 

Perhaps you can help, or do you know someone who might? 
The Hastings and Rother Alzheimer's Society is currently looking for some more  
volunteers to join our friendly befriending scheme. This aims to provide  
companionship and support to those who care for someone with dementia and might 
feel a little isolated due to their situation and would therefore appreciate a friendly 
chat over a cup of tea. 
We currently have a number of volunteers regularly befriending and have had very 
good feedback from both parties. However, as the scheme has proved popular we are 
hoping for some more volunteers to come forward to help us reach more people who 
would benefit from a weekly visit. 
All you need is a warm, friendly personality and be able to spare just one hour once a 
week. All expenses will be reimbursed and you will receive training and support. 
If you would like to know more please contact Lucy on (01424) 720640 or  
alzheimers.hastings@gmail.com 
 

The Role of Police Community Support Officers 
PCSOs are to provide reassurance and a visible presence, and build links between the 
public and police. This is achieved by meeting with local businesses, communities, 
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NEIGHBOURHOOD WATCH Cont... 

Harbour Watch 
Do you want to be kept up to date with Neighbourhood Watch information about crime prevention advice 
and issues relating to your area. 
Then why not subscribe to this free service to receive this information by e-mail, either at work or at 
home. 
It's as easy as sending an e-mail to HarbourWatch-owner@yahoogroups.co.uk to join.  Pease make sure 
that the subject reads 'SUBSCRIBE'. 
If you would like to received the NHW information at a different e-mail address, then include this in the 
message body. 

SUSSEX POLICE 
In an emergency dial 999 
For all other calls use 0845 60 70 999.  If responding to a NHW by e-mail message please quote the  
Serial No. and date or the Crime Reference No. 
Crimestoppers:  0800 555111  Information about any type of crime can be given anonymously on this 
number. Trading Standards:  01323 418200 
Hastings Borough Council ASBO (Anti Social Behaviour Order)  
Helpline:  0800 783 6084 
Rother Antisocial Behaviour Co-ordinator:  01424 456160 

Neighbourhood Watch, Parish Councils, Local Action Teams Community Partners 
such as Housing and Local Authority Officers. 
 PCSOs should spend the majority of their time on foot or cycle patrol. 
 The PCSO shift span ranges from 8am until midnight. 
 Powers of PCSOs. 
Cycling on the Footpath, Littering, Abandoned vehicles, Seizure of tobacco and  
alcohol in certain circumstances, Parking offences, Missing person enquiries,       
Nuisance offences. Power of entry to save life, or prevent serious damage to  
property. Anti Social Agreements and Anti Social Behaviour Orders. 
 

LOST OR FOUND PROPERTY, VIRTUAL BUMBLEBEE 
Herewith a web site that is advertised on Sussex Police Web site which helps you search for or 
report lost property. You can also bid on line for unclaimed items 
http://www.virtualbumblebee.co.uk/Display/Default.asp 
 

Beware the Bogus Carpet Fitters 
There have been two incidents in Bexhill, both on Tuesday 11 October regarding bogus carpet 
fitters.  In both cases males approached properties saying they were laying carpet in the area.  
A price was negotiated with the occupants and money paid. In both cases the males said they 
would return to fit the carpet which was left and needless to say have not been seen again! 
A description of one of the males is aged approximately 60 years old, 5'10", well built, another 
male is described as aged approximately aged 40-50 years and also well built.  In one case they 
were driving a white transit van with red writing on the side. It is unlikely these males will be 
back to finish the job.  If an offer seems too good to be true then it probably is!  If you need 
new carpet in your house then visit http://www.eastsussexcc.gov.uk/business/tradingstandards/
buywithconfidence/traders/default.htm for details of a Trading Standards approved trader or 
contact a reliable trader known to you by word of mouth.  Always obtain written quotes. 
Quote serial no. 995 or 1072 of 11/10/05 
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Peer Training, Mentoring,  
Relateen Counsellor 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

01797 225006 
 

NEW PROGRAMME FOR 2005 
 

   Monday             3.30-5.30pm    After-Schools Club (free) 
                                                                            11-14 years 
    Monday                 7.00-9.00pm        Youth Club 11-14 years (50p) 
    Tuesday                10 –12.00pm        Parent and Child Group (£1.25) 
    Tuesday                3.30-5.30pm        After Schools Club 
    Wednesday          3.30-5.30pm        After Schools Club 
    Wednesday          7.0-11.00pm       Over 16’s youth club (free) 
    Thursday              3.30-5.30pm        After Schools Club 
    Thursday              7.00-9.30pm        Youth Club 14+ - 50p 
    Friday                     3.30-5.30pm        After Schools Club 
    Friday                      7.00-9.00pm        Amateur Dramatics Group 
    Saturday                7  - 10.00pm         Young People with Learning 
    Difficulties Disco £1.50 From 11  Upwards, No Age Limit 

 
 

Playstation 1 & 11. Internet Access. 
Tuck. Pool. Table Tennis. 

PC Games. Music. 
Board Games. & More. 

 
COME AND  VISIT  

US SOON 
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POST 

Rye Post Office here or all your Post Office needs:- 
Passport Checking Service 

Car Tax 
Data-post Guaranteed Service 

Mobile Phone Top-ups 

Excellent and Full  
Range of Stationery 
Plus Greeting Cards  

At Super Prices 
Fax Service &  
Photo Coping 

On Site Passport Kiosk 

RYE POST OFFICE 
Cinque Port StreetRye, East Sussex 

Tel: 01797 229 711 

FULL ON SITE  
ONE HOUR FILM DEVELOPING 
Including Digital Film Developing 

From Memory Cards 
Or Images On CD 

Full on Demand  
Bureau-De-Change 

Euro’s & Dollars + Lots More 
0% Commission on  

Travel Money 
Great Value on  

Travel Insurance 

top-up 
1 Hour 
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D espite all the 
sea defence 
building  
activity on 

Harbour Farm at the  
moment, the place is still 
thronging with birds. Some of 
these, such as Meadow Pipit, 
Skylark, and the last of the 
migrating Wheatear are  
attracted to the huge quantities 

of turned earth that have  
resulted from digging of the 
borrow pits (whacking great 
holes to you and me), as this 
unearths large numbers of 
worms and insects on which 
these birds feed. Others such as 
the Goldfinch, Linnet and 
Corn Bunting (pictured left) 
are attracted to the masses of 
seed which is present.  Linnets 
are fairly common on the  
reserve the whole year, but the 
other two species, while both 

breeding at Rye Harbour, are 
much less abundant, and  
indeed Corn Bunting is  
becoming quite an uncommon 
species nationally. During the 

autumn and winter 
however, flocks of 
these two species 
gather from the  
surrounding area, 
and become much 
more apparent.  
Currently, the  
Goldfinch flock 
numbers in excess of 
120 birds, while 
Corn Bunting are up 
around the 40 mark 
and will rise well into 
treble figures before 
the spring (last year 
over 350 were  
present, an all time          

                 record for the area!). 
 
During the last couple of 
months, we have been  
encouraging visitors to hunt 
along the beach for the  
egg-cases of skates and rays, 
commonly known as  
Mermaids’ Purses.   Skates and 
rays have been declining over 
the years, so the Shark Trust 
are recording where egg-cases 
are washed up, which then 
helps to highlight where  

important nursery 
grounds are in the UK 
waters, and hence  
conservation measures 
can be initiated to save 
the skates and rays.  A 

good number have been found 
over the last year (see picture), 
but there are more out there to 
find. So the next time you visit 
the beach, hunt for mermaids’ 
purses and hand them into 
Lime Kiln Information Centre 
where we can identify them, 
and send off the results.  
 
Practical work on the reserve 
has included lowering the level 
of the shore in front of the  
Crittall hide and using the  
shingle to raise one of the  
islands in Ternery Pool. This 
was achieved using a team of 
our dedicated volunteers, 20 
buckets, a boat and a very long 
piece of rope, and much  
enjoyment and satisfaction was 
derived by all! In addition, a 
new seat has also been  
constructed at the Old Lifeboat 
House, and by the time you 
read this another will have  
followed near to Lime Kiln 
Cottage.  
 
Forthcoming events in  
November: 
Sat 5th         
Castle Water Wildlife and 
History.  A circular walk to see 
good numbers of wintering  
wildfowl at Castle Water and a 

(Continued on page 31) 

Rye Harbour Nature Reserve Report 
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Rye Harbour Nature Reserve Report Cont.. 
(Continued from page 10) 
chance to explore and learn the 
history of Camber Castle.  Meet 
at Brede Lock Car Park 
(TQ919198) at 11am, return 

approx 1.30pm (2 miles).   
Donations please. 
Sat 19th     
Winter Lecture – ‘Wetland 
Wildlife in the Brede Valley 

and Beyond’.  An illustrated 
talk by Dawn Scott.  2.30pm at 
Winchelsea Beach Community 
Hall 
 

Sun 20th      
Winter Birds At The 
Beach Reserve.  A 
chance to get to grips 
with a good variety of 
winter visitors.  Meet 
at Rye Harbour Car 
Park at 10am, return 
approx 12.30pm (2 
miles).  Donations 
please. 
 
 
Barry, Miriam, 
Chris and Sam 

 

RYE CATTLE MARKET - RYE - EAST SUSSEX 
(01797) 224232    Fax (01797) 224560 

 
ANIMAL HEALTH PRODUCTS  

FENCING WIRE - GATES 

ANIMAL and PET FOOD  

COUNTRY CLOTHING - CARTRIDGES 

SHEARING EQUIPMENT - IRONMONGERY  

SWIMMING POOL CHEMCALS 
 

Open 8.30 - 5.30 Weekdays, Saturday 9.00 - 5.00         Delivery Service 
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A t the Lifeboat 
Station we have 
slipped into  
October with a bit 

of a respite now that the ‘Silly 
Season’ has passed for this 
year.  The only people on 
Camber now are the die hard 
kite and wind surfers, who 
seem to be very good at their 
sport as we have few calls to 
them throughout the year. 
We kicked of this year on 5th 
Feb, with the obligatory dog in 
the river, that was recovered 
and re-united with the owner. 
Valentines Day, 14th Feb.  We 
were asked by the Harbour 
Master to attend at the Wharf 
where a crew man from a 
coaster had fallen between the 
quay and the ship.  When we 
arrived the fire brigade were on 
scene and declined the offer of 
our specialist equipment and 
knowledge and they extricated 
the man from the mud with a 
rope sling and a lot of man 
power. 
On 17th April we were called at 
23.10 to a yacht aground at the 
Harbour entrance.  The  
lifeboat towed him off and 
anchored him close to the  
fairway buoy until there was 
enough water for him to get in. 
On the 11th May we had a call 
to a small angling boat that was 
taking water.  The lifeboat was 
on scene within five  

minutes of launching, two men 
were taken on board and after 
bailing the casualty they stayed 
with it until there was enough 
water to tow it into Harbour. 
Two weeks later on the 21st we 
were called to a cabin cruiser in 
the Harbour at the Fish Market 
with engine failure. The  
casualty was towed back to the 
slipway. 
On the 27th we were called to 
Camber for a MEDIVAC that 
involved a young lady that had 
stood on the very hot sand 
where a bar-b-q had been used.  
She had suffered a badly 
burned foot and lower leg.  
After starting to cool the burn 
she was ferried to the slipway 
and handed over to a  
paramedic for treatment and 
forwarding to hospital. 
On the 14th June a small survey 
vessel ran out of fuel 8.5miles 
south east of the Harbour.  The 
lifeboat launched and towed 
them back into Rye. 
18th of June.  The silly season 
started today with our first  
inflatable of the year.  When 
the lifeboat arrived on scene no 
sign of the inflatable could be 
found and we were diverted to 
search for two missing  
children.  They were found 
safe on shore by others, as the 
lifeboat was returning to  
station another inflatable was 
found and returned to shore. 

On the 21st June the lifeboat 
was called to evacuate a 
woman from a yacht suffering 
with severe sea sickness.  She 
was landed at the slipway. 
On 26th June coastguard  
requested the lifeboat to launch 
to an inflatable blowing to sea 
with one child on board.  The 
child was re-united with his 
parents and the lifeboat  
returned to station... 
On 27th June the lifeboat was 
requested to launch after a pile 
of clothing was found on the 
beach at Dungeness.  The  
person was located before the 
lifeboat could launch. 
On the 9th July we were  
requested to launch to an  
inflatable waving a paddle in 
the air off of Camber, on  
arrival it was established that 
they did not need help.  The 
lifeboat then assisted a kite 
surfer ashore who was having 
trouble with his sail, before 
returning to station. 
On the 10th July we launched a 
total of six times, assisting 12 
inflatables and one swimmer. 
On the 11th July the lifeboat 
was requested to assist an  
inflatable blowing to sea off of 
Camber.  When the lifeboat 
arrived on scene a second  
inflatable needed assisting, it 
had gone to help the first.  On 
the way back to shore the  

(Continued on page 11) 

LIFEBOAT  
REPORT         
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(Continued from page 30) 
lifeboat picked up a swimmer 
that had also gone to help the 
first inflatable.  After landing 
them all on shore the lifeboat 
returned to station. 
On the following day.  The 12th 
July we were asked to launch 
to an inflatable with two  
persons on board.  They were 
reported as waving for help.  
When the lifeboat arrived on 
scene the two youths said that 
they were waving to friends on 
the shore. 
On the 16th July coastguard 
requested us to launch to an 
inflatable off of Dogs Hill 
Winchelsea Beach.  As they 
arrived on scene the casualty 
was reported to be safe on 
shore. 
On the 17th July coastguard 
requested lifeboat assistance to 
search for a missing 5 yr old at 
Camber.  The child was later 
found to be safe on shore. 
Later on that evening we were 
asked to launch to a capsized 
dinghy off of Broom Hill.  
When the lifeboat arrived on 
scene the crew found three 
drunken young men.  They 
were very abusive but they 
were eventually ushered 
ashore, to be met by one very 
irate mother. 
On the evening of the 18th July, 
while walking his dog Alan 
Haffenden noticed a cabin 
cruiser ashore in the surf at 
Camber.  He reported this to 
me and the lifeboat was 
launched.  The casualty was 
towed off and assisted into 

Harbour. 
On the 24th July the trimaran 
‘AMFITRITE’ sent out a 
MAYDAY she was 5 miles 
south of Rye Harbour and had 
suffered major structural  
damage.  The wind was from 
the south west, blowing force 
8.  The sea condition was fairly 
lumpy.  When the lifeboat  
arrived on scene the  
helmsman reported to  
coastguard that the port  
sponson had broken off and 
the vessel was in danger of 
capsize.  Dungeness ALB had 
been launched and would be 
on scene shortly.  Eventually 
the casualty was towed into 
Dover without further incident. 
On the 12th Aug the lifeboat 
was asked to launch to a child 
swimmer in trouble off  
Camber beach.  When the  
lifeboat arrived on scene it was 
reported that the child had been 
found safe on shore. 
Later on that day we were 
asked to launch to reported red 
flares at Galloways (East of 
Camber).  When the lifeboat 
arrived on scene two jet skis 
were found one broken down 
and one with a rope in his 
drive.  The rope was cleared 
and the second one made his 
own way back to Rye Harbour 
and the first one was towed 
back by the lifeboat. 
On 21st Aug the lifeboat 
launched and towed a broken 
down speed boat with 4  
persons on board back to the 
slipway. 
On the 29th Aug we had a 

search for a missing child at 
Camber.  The child was found 
safe on shore by others. 
On the 3rd Sept coastguard 
requested that we launched to 
assist a broken down speed 
boat outside of the Harbour.  
The casualty was towed into 
Harbour. 
 
As you can see from the 
above, we have had a busy 
year once again.  I’ve only 
fired the maroons once this 
year, when we were short of 
crew.  Maroons are only used 
as a last resort now as our  
paging system is very efficient, 
and the maroons are quite 
costly and at times could prove 
to be a bit of a hazard to  
anyone nearby.   
If you are reading this and 
think that you might like to get 
involved, then come along to 
the station because we are still 
looking for new crew. 
 
This year the Mary Stanford 
Memorial Service will be held 
on Sunday 20th November. 
 
If you have any old photos of 
the Mary Stanford, please 
could we make a copy to keep 
in the Lifeboat Station photo 
album? 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Richard Tollett 
Lifeboat Operations Manager 
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SATURDAY 12TH 
NOVEMBER 2005 

RYE HARBO UR NEWSLETTER ISSUE 2    PAGE 23 

* WHATS ON - IN YOUR LOCAL AREA  * 
NOVEMBER 

WED 2nd 

MAN THE CASTLE – Enjoy a gentle stroll 
along the easy access path next to the 
Royal Military Canal to the Tudor Castle. 
Looking out for the watery wildlife at 
Rye Harbour Nature Reserve. Meet 10am at 
Brede Lock car park, Harbour Road. 
Donation appreciated  
                          
SAT 5th 

BATTLE BONFIRE– Information 01424 
773721 
RYE HARBOUR LIFEBOAT  
DISTRICT BRANCH – Coffee morning at 
the Butter Market from 10am – 12 noon. 
                                                   
LEWES BONFIRE NIGHT  - Telephone 
01273 484004 for information 
ROBIN HOOD BONFIRE NIGHT  Gates 
open 6.30pm. Procession 7.45 approx. Adults 
£3, Children £2 
CASTLE WATER WILDLIFE   
A circular walk to see good numbers of 
Wintering wildfowl at Castle Water and a 
chance to explore & learn the history of 
Camber Castle. Meet 11am Brede Lock car 
park. Donations appreciated. 
                          
SUN 6TH 
ANTIQUE & COLLECTABLES FAIR 
Held at  Rye Community Centre,Conduit 
Hill, Rye from 9.30am – 4.30pm                   
                          
WED 9th 

SMALLHYTHE PLACE – Putting the 
House & Garden to bed. Tours at 10.30am 
and 1pm. Tickets £7.50, limited numbers. 
Please book inadvance 01580 762334 
                          
SAT 12th 

RYE BONFIRE – Procession 7.30pm 
approx touring around town, ending upon the 
Town Salts for Bonfire & Fireworks. 
                          
SAT 19th 

ROBERTSBRIDGE BONFIRE   
Information 01424 773721 
ANTIQUE & COLLECTABLES FAIR 
Held at  Rye Community Centre,Conduit 

Hill, Rye from 9.30am – 4.30pm. 
PLANNING A WILDLIFE POND  Learn 
how to encourage wildlife into your garden & 
discover the secret behind planning a perfect 
pond. Pre-booking essential  0870 9061423 
                          
SUN 20TH 
WINTER BIRDS AT THE BEACH 
RESERVE – A chance to get to grips with a 
good variety of winter visitors. Meet at Rye 
Harbour car park at 10am. Donations 
appreciated. 
RAIN FOREST DAYFOR FAMILIES  
Learn about the issuses  pertaining to the 
world's tropical rain forests. Meet 2pm  
Pestalozzi International village Trust.  
Charge £3 
                          
SUN 27th 

CLASSIC CARS – The annual Classic Car 
parade starts approx 2.30pm – 3.30pm from 
the Station through the town ending back at 
the station for youto view them in all there 
glory. Information 01797 222395 
 

DECEMBER 
 
FRI 2ND 
TENTERDEN LATE NIGHT  
SHOPPING – Information 01580 763572 
 
SAT 3rd 
ANTIQUES & COLLECTABLES 
FAIR – Held at Rye Community Centre, 
Conduit hill, Rye from 9.30am – 4.30pm 
RYE LATE NIGHT SHOPPING  
 Information 01797 226696 
BEACH CLEAN – A pre-christmas clean 
up of the rubbish washed up along the beach 
by Autumn storm’s, plus the chance to see 
many wintering birds. Your efforts will be 
rewarded With soup at Lime Kiln afterwards. 
Please bring work gloves if you have any. 
Meet 10am Rye Harbour car park. 
 
SUN 4th 
ANTIQUES & COLLECTABLES 
FAIR – Held at Rye Community Centre, 
Conduit hill, Rye from 9.30am – 4.30pm 
 

FRI 9th 
RYE GROUP W.I. CAROL SEVICE 
Playden Church 7.30pm 
 
SAT 17th 
HERSTMONCEUX CASTLE  
Christmas Craft & Gift Fair, runs till 18th. 
Information 01342 850594. 
ANTIQUES & COLLECTABLES 
FAIR – Held at Rye Community Centre, 
Conduit hill, Rye from 9.30am – 4.30pm 
 
SUN 18th 
EAST GUILDFORD CHURCH  Carol 
Concert starting 2.30pm.  
Information 01424 814574 
TREE DRESSING DAY – Make your own 
Xmas tree decorations from natural materials.
Pestalozzi Internation Village. Charge £3 
 
WED 21st 
FIRST AID FOR WILDLIFE  Learn how 
to administer basic first aid to stabilise a 
wildlife Casualty before it is taken to a vet. 
Suitable for 12-16 years old. Pre-booking  
essential 0870 906 1423. Mallydams Wood, 
Education centre at 10am. 
 
THUR 22nd 
CHRISTMAS CRACKERS – Make 
festival gifts with an animal theme during this 
art & craft based day.  
Suitable for 8 – 12yrs. Pre-booking essential 
0870 906 1423. Mallydams Wood, Educa-
tion Centre at 10am 
 
 

PLEASE NOTE RYE FARMER’S  
MARKET HELD EVERY  

WEDNESDAY ON STRAND QUAY 
BETWEEN 10am – 1pm THURSDAY  

GENERAL MARKET AT  
ROPE WALK 

IF YOU HAVE AN EVENT YOU 
WOULD LIKE ME TO ADD, 

PLEASE LET ME KNOW  
BEFORE DEADLINE 

Rye Bonfire Timetable, Sat Nov 12th 
The Procession Route ... 

A Maroon signals the start of the procession at about 7:30pm 
The route is as follows - Ferry Road to the Crown Inn, turn left into Cinque Ports 
Street, Tower Street, through Landgate Arch, Hilders Cliff in to High Street, The 
Mint, turn right into Wish Ward, Cinque Ports Street, Tower Street, left down 
Landgate, right into Bedford Place and on to the Bonfire site. 
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A rthur Berry  
was born in  
Tottenham in 
1915. His father 

was killed in the 1st World War 
when Arthur was less than 18 
months old. He was fostered 
by a family who had a small 
holding and Arthur worked 
with them fruit picking and 
looking after the ducks and 
many other jobs. He stayed 
with them until he was 9 years 
old when he went to live with 
his fathers mother who he was 
very fond of , but she dropped 
dead when he was 16 years 
old. He didn’t see his mother 
who had re-married. Arthur 

went to the Technical College 
and left, going to work for the 
Gas company as a fitter  
studying on a day release and  
2 evenings a week. Arthur 
played cricket and football and 
was a keen gymnast. He was a  
member of the church Lads 
Brigade. In 1939 at Easter  
before the outbreak of war he 
married Kathleen. For the first 
2 years of the war he was in a 
reserved occupation but 
worked on the ambulances at 
night in the Blitz of London. 
He says he took it all in his 
stride after having gone 
through his earlier life he was 
well prepared for anything. 
Arthur was called up on his 3rd 
wedding anniversary and went 
to Matlock in Derbyshire to the 
transport section of the Royal 
Army Service Corps leaving 
Kathleen doing war work as a 
telephone operator in  
Tottenham. Arthur was  
transferred to a new unit, a 
bulk petrol transport company 

and they were the only ones 
doing it. In November he went 
via the Atlantic avoiding the 
German submarines to North 
Africa traveling in a large 
troop ship. They first landed in 
Algiers and went as far as  
Tunis and from there to Italy. 
He stayed in Italy until after 
Cassino. Arthur was then 
posted to another unit  
dead lined with transport and 
traveled across the Adriatic and 
traveled through Vichy France 
on a motor bike in company 
with a couple of hundred other 
wagons finishing up in  
Belgium and Germany and 
was de-mobbed in Torquay. 
The younger ones in the  
village are going to have to go 
back to their history books to 
really follow that journey and I 
feel inspired to do so as well! If 
it hadn’t been for people like 
Arthur we would perhaps be in 
the federation of Germany 
purged of all non Aryans and 
those with any handicaps, not 
many of us would be left. 
Arthur returned to the Gas 
Company and did a course in 
gas engineering leaving there 
in 1951. He came to Rye and  
managed the Queens Hotel in 
Landgate and then the  
Inkerman Arms and he and 
Kathleen were there for 11 
years. They moved to Paines 

A TRIBUTE TO ARTHUR BERRY  
WHO SADLY PASSED AWAY 21st OCTOBER 05.  

THIS ARTICLE WAS ORIGINALLY WRITTEN BY JILL AND PUBLISHED IN ISSUE 11 VOL 1 

Characters Of Rye Harbour 
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Cottages and worked at the 
Dungeness power station for 
14 years as an operator retiring 
in 1980. He was Chairman of 
the village hall management 
committee and works for Age 
Concern at the Baptist church. 
He goes to further Education 
art classes and gets a lot of 
pleasure from his painting. Just 
in case he’s not busy enough 
he is writing his life story on 
his computer. Arthur enjoys  
living in Rye Harbour and has 
lots of friends. 

Jill Halpin  

CT AUTOS 
Unit 6, Simpson's yard 

 

Car repairs & servicing  
 

Quality Second-hand parts 
 
 
 
 

07818 678859 or 07971 744263 

Call  
chris  

on 

JUMBLE SALE 
In Aid Of Children’s Christmas Party 

Saturday 22nd October   -    Raised £120.00 
Julie would like to thank all those who donated, everyone who helped including the young  

ladies who joined us and worked hard, and not forgetting all the faithful and new customers. 
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November 2005 

Dear Resident, 

Emergency exercise – Sunday 4 December 

The emergency services and a number of partner organisations will be carrying out a 
large exercise to practice dealing with a major emergency at the premises of SRM Ltd., 
Rye Harbour Road, Rye. 

The exercise is to take place on Sunday 4th December 2005 during the morning.      
Exercises like this are absolutely vital to test whether all the relevant services are ready 
and able to work together effectively in an emergency. 

The exercise will be centred on the premises of SRM Ltd., Rye Harbour Road and part 
of the Rother District Council car park in Rye Harbour. There will be additional fire, police 
and ambulance vehicles moving through Rye Harbour village. They will all travel at    
normal speeds and without blue lights or horns operating. There may also be some 
emergency services staff walking in the area. There will be no simulated fires, explosions 
or any similar such effects. 

The important message is that people should not be alarmed. This is NOT the real thing. 

It will take place in the daytime and should not cause more than minimal and short-term 
disruption to the village and on Rye Harbour Road.  Your patience and co-operation in 
this important activity will be very greatly appreciated.  

If you have any questions or concerns please contact me. 

Yours sincerely, 

 

 

Tony Cripps 
Emergency Planning Division 
East Sussex County Council 

Tel: 01273 481889 
emergency.planning@eastsussex.gov.uk 
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Children’s Christmas Party  
This years Children’s Christmas Party at the village  
hall will be held on Sunday 11th December, to which  
all resident children of the village are invited and  

welcome, we hope to see you there for  
fun and games, food, entertainment and  

presents with Father Christmas. 

Parish Council Notebook 

I cklesham Parish Council 
meeting, Monday 10th 
October at the new hall 
Winchelsea. Both of our 

Rye Harbour members were 
present. 
The meeting opened with an 
address by a representative 
from Rural Sussex about  
obtaining grant aid for village 
halls, Icklesham require a  
substantial sum for essential 
renovation and only the Parish 
Council can open the door for 
other sources of funding. This 
applies anywhere where there 
is a community hall and a  
substantial grant is normally 
required from a Parish  
Council, not just a token  
payment. 
Rye Harbour items:  
Our member’s spoke of the 

abandoned car in the car park, 
yet again, Rother to be chased 
up by Councillor Nick Ramus. 
The applicants for allotments 
will be contacted once the 
Council knows who is retiring 
from their allotments and 
whether to extend the site. This 
will be attended to before the 
start of the season. 
This is a ‘shopping list’, which 
is being put forward for next 
years precept meeting: 
Present grass-cutting  
arrangements for Coronation 
and Pound field to continue, 
but add triangular piece of 
land, rear of village hall.  
Consider mowing side of bund 
once or twice yearly with side 
mower and tractor. 
Inspect chain link fencing  
between Pound field and  

Allotments with a view to  
replacing the fence. 
Replace wooden bollards  
adjoining Lucas Shadwell 
Way. Purchase a collapsible 
one to prevent unauthorised 
entry, purchase a litterbin to 
adjoin. 
Concrete beams, one to be cut 
into lengths for seating or plant 
troughs, but only if no safety 
issues are recognised, the rest 
to be covered in soil. 
A metal litterbin for the bus 
shelter. Andy Lucks grazing 
area, reset posts of metal gate, 
repair allotment fence as  
arranged, fit pumps. 
3 five-foot concrete pipes at 
rear of hall, make a feature of 
these if no safety issues  
recognised, or remove, remove 
metal rubbish. 

Icklesham Parish Council have a number of 
allotments to let at their Cricket Field site in 
Winchelsea plus one plot at Icklesham. 
These could well suit someone looking for a 
larger area to work at. 
For details see the Village Hall notice board, or 

phone the Clerk Tony Cox on 01424 200889. 
I will contact those who have their name down 
for plots in Rye Harbour in due course,  
certainly before the start of the season. 

Michael Alford 
Allotment Agent 

ALLOTMENTS 
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W e have had a 
busy season 
of racing with 
just some of 

the boats  coming out for the 
winter. 
We started this winter's  
programme with a most  
entertaining and interesting 
talk given by Ted Rayner 
from Fairlight who has written 
a book Coastal Command 
Pilot 1939 - 1949 which  
included him singing and   
testing our general  

knowledge. His book is  
dedicated to Johnnie Lane   
and Harry Ramsey and their 
crews lost without trace flying 
from  Greenland in an attempt 
to provide air escort to an  
Atlantic convoy, 1st March, 
1943. 
The forward is written by Air 
Chief Marshall Sir Derek 
Hodgkinson  KCB, CBE, 
DFC, AFC, (Retd). 

Ted Rayner  
captures well the 
spirit of the  
thousands of young 
men who  joined 
the Royal Air 
Force as Volunteer 
Reservists at the 
outbreak of  the 
1939 - 1945 war. I 
must admit that as 
a regular I was a 

bit  apprehensive at their  
advent, but they settled down 
to Service life  remarkably 
quickly and played their part 
in front line squadrons so   
gallantly that we were soon 
filled with admiration and 
respect.   

(Continued on page 15) 

Rye Harbour  
Sailing Club News 
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(Continued from page 26) 

certainly, in No. 220  
Squadron, where Rayner and I 
were together,  they pulled 
more than their weight and 
became an invaluable part of   
the Unit. 
Operating the Hudson, a  
converted airliners, at long 
range under the noses of the 
Luftwaffe fighter bases in 
Denmark and Norway was 
often  quite a daunting  
experience. The aircraft was 
no match for the ME109   
and ME110 which it came up  

  
against, and many were shot 
down.   
Nevertheless, morale was 
high and the Squadrons gave 
a good account  of themselves  
and caused the enemy  
considerable damage. 
Operating from Iceland and 
Greenland was no joke either, 
due to the  atrocious weather 
conditions the crews had to 
contend with on most of   
their patrols. It says a lot for 
their training and their guts 
that  they managed so well. 
The story of all this, and 
much else, is well told in this 

book with perception and  
humour. I recommend it, not 
only to those who took  part in 
these or similar operations, 
but to all who might be  
interested in the part the 
Royal Air Force played in a 
largely unsung  and forgotten 
aspect of the 1939-45 war. 
 
 
 
 
 

Jill Halpin 
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ATIC Training Ltd 
Meeting Your Training  Needs 

ATIC Training Ltd 
Unit G7 Atlas Industrial Park 
Harbour Road 
Rye 
East Sussex 
TN31 7TE 
 
Tel:        +44 (01797) 229001 
E-mail:  info@ atictraining.co.uk 
Web:     www.atictraining.co.uk 

IT specialists offering professional 
Qualifications, recreational courses for 
business and home computer users - 
 
 
♦ on site training for business 
♦ short courses 
♦ word processing 
♦ spreadsheets 
♦ databases and design service 
♦ presentations 
♦ internet and e-mail 
♦ digital image editing 
♦ bespoke courses 
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APPEAL FOR HELP 
 

Rye Harbour Youth Action Group, which organises the two youth clubs within the 
village, is running low on funds and is in desperate need of donations and or some-
body to co-ordinate a funding  
application.  
If anyone can help in these matters and you don’t have to be local, please contact 
Vanessa Jordan on 01797 229859, all help will be gratefully appreciated. 

 

Don’t Forget To Visit  
RYE HARBOUR’S  MAIN  

Web Site At 
http://www.ryeharbour.org  
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   FISHING NEWS 
ROUND RYE BAY FOR MORE 

O ctober has seen the 
weather break 
from its very  
settled spell, with 

strong blows from the  
southwest breaking up the 
weeks fishing and boats getting 
to sea when they can. Trawlers 
have been seeing better catches 
this month, with a higher 
Plaice percentage although the 
Dover Sole catch has remained 
about the same; but there has 
been an increase in other  
species, such as Gurnard, Bass, 
Smooth Hound and Cod. The 
amount of Cod has been small 
whether by trawl or gill nets 
and perhaps when the neap 
tides fall in with fine weather, 
this might give the netter’s a 
chance out on the rougher 
ground. 

End of October and  through 
November, has always been 
Herring time, where most of 
the catching was done by drift 
net, at night in the bay and 
sometimes a dawn shoot and a 
evening shoot out at  
Dungeness where conditions 
differ with the tide coming 
round the point.  
No market really exists for any 
amount of these fish, they were 
lost when there was a  ban on 
catching Herring in the late 
seventies early eighties and the 
markets never recovered when 
the fishing resumed. A few 
boxes are caught now to  
supply the local shops and 
smokers who turn the Herring 
into Bloaters and mostly the 
older generation are the only 
ones who know how a good 

Bloater should taste like. 
The larger deeper draft boats 
are now moored alongside the 
new quay with other boats 
using the Admiralty jetty and a 
couple of the old stages at the 
fish market, until the next 
phase is finished. 
All boats are taking fuel and 
unloading catches at the quay 
now, known and called  
Simmons Quay after the ex- 
fisherman Ronnie Simmons, 
who has been the driving force 
right from the start many years 
ago. 
First reports from the fishermen 
are that the boats are laying nicely 
against the uprights with the  
mooring system working very 
well and the landing cranes taking 
a lot of the manual lifting of boxes 
out from the days work. 

Boy Ashore 
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STOP SMOKING  
CLINIC 

 
 
 
 
 

DROP IN CLINICS 
 

FERRY ROAD HEALTH CENTRE 
11.30am to 1pm EVERY TUESDAY  

 

CAMBER CASTLE PUB, LYDD ROAD. 
1ST & 3RD WEDNESDAY of the month. 

10.00am-11.00am 
 
 

NRT*, Support and Advice 
 

 
 

Stop Smoking Clinic Tel: 01797 226708 
 
 
    ** 

Nicotine Replacement Therapy available on prescription, speak to one of our advisors for more information 
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PSYCHOTHERAPY  
A safe space to talk about current worries or personal development issues  

 
FRAN LINTERN B.A.  

UKCP Registered Psychotherapist  
 
 

Discrete, Confidential Setting  
Rye Harbour                                                                Telephone:- 0771-282-9189  

 

Collection arranged 

Please phone Frances for an appointment - 01797 226177 or 07711 979130 

DOG  
GROOMING 

ALL BREEDS GROOMED,  
BATHED AND TRIMMED 

by  professional experienced groomer 

 

ALL DAY BREAKFAST - SANDWICHES 

FISH  
&  

CHIPS 
& 

BURGERS 

HOT  
& 

COLD 
DRINKS 
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T he Holy 
Spirit 
Church is a 
beautifully 

simple building with 
plain walls and clear 
glass windows and 
stands in contrast to 
Winchelsea Church, for 
instance, where a visitor is 
enveloped in a sea of  
exotic stained glass.  One 
feature of Winchelsea’s 
impressive windows is a 
memorial to the Mary 
Stanford Lifeboat.  It is a 
fitting tribute to the brave 
heroes of 1928, whom we 
will remember with 
thanksgiving at The  
Harbour Church on Sunday 
20th November at 3 p.m.  
As I look up at the west 
window of The Holy Spirit 
Church, I imagine a stained 
glass window there too or 
perhaps, to maintain the 
quality of light in the 
building, an engraved  

window.  I imagine a  
seascape with a variety of 
vessels, both ancient and 
modern, which would have 
passed up and down this 
coast line with figures of 
coastguards and  
Lifeboatmen, fishermen 
and seafarers.  A  
significant place would be 
given to the Mary Stanford 
but the emphasis would be 
on a celebration of the sea 
and of Rye Harbour’s  
heritage.  Etched windows 
have a distinctive impact 
and a beauty of their own, 
whilst letting the eye pass 

beyond the images to 
the sky and the  
scenery outside.  This 
might tie in well with 
the launch of the local 
Heritage project and 
provide a permanent 
focus for an  

appreciation of our  
locality, its history and its 
traditions. 
 
Services in November will 
include a Holy  
Communion on 13th at 9.15 
a.m. with a short act of  
REMEMBRANCE and the 
laying of a wreath at the 
MEMORIAL in Church; 
on 20th,  the Lifeboat  
Memorial Service at 3 p.
m.; on 27th,Family Service 
at 10.30 a.m.  Please  
support your local Church 
and build up the  
congregation at The Holy 
Spirit. 
 

Hugh Moseley  (222430) 

Rye Harbour Church News 

The Monday Club in Rye Harbour meets every 
two weeks, always on a Monday at the village 
hall from 2pm until 4pm. Activities in the hall 
are Scrabble, Whist, Chatting and of course tea. 
The Monday Club is loosely in association with 
the popular monthly Lunch Club and their 
meetings are arranged to take place either side 
of this event. 
We would welcome new members as numbers 

are rather low at present and so if you are  
interested, pop into the hall and meet us. The 
dates of the Monday Club and the Lunch Club 
are always displayed on the notice board  
outside of the village hall. 
 

The Monday Club 
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Budgens at Rye has everything you 
need - fresh fruit & vegetables, fresh 
meat, poultry & fish, fresh dairy 
produce, an instore bakery, a wide 
range of groceries, flowers, wines and 
home delivery. 
 

Opening hours: 
Mon - Sat 8am-10pm,  
Sun 10am – 4pm 
Station Approach, 
Crownfields, Rye 
Tel: 01797 226044 

De-

• Fresh Fruit & Vegetables 
• Chilled Salads & Prepared 
  Vegetables 
• Fresh Meat, Poultry & Fish 
• Fresh Dairy Produce 
• Hot Food 
• Instore Bakery 
• Wines 
• Groceries 
• Delicatessen 
• Tastes of Sussex local product range 
• Newspapers & Magazines 
• Fresh Cut Flowers 

• Home Delivery (Mon - Fri) 
• E-Top Up 
• National Lottery 
• Free Parking 
• Savings Stamps 
• Free Taxi Call 
• Gift Vouchers 
• Phonecards & Stamps 
• Customer Payphone 

www.budgens.co.uk 
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Rye Harbour Parent and Toddler Group 

W ell we've had another busy 
month at the parent and  
toddler group.  Last week we 
had a trip to Clambers play 

centre in Hastings.  All the children really 
enjoyed the slides, ball pits and climbing  
facilities there.  We also had a 
picnic lunch which was great 
fun.  This week we have the 
Fun Van coming down to 
entertain the children with 
their usual range of messy activities, and 
as it's nearly Halloween the children are going 
to dress up in their favourite spooky costumes. 
As the winter is approaching our lovely 
kitchen helper Joyce (Aggie) has returned 
home to London so I would like to say a big 
thank you for all her hard work this summer, it 
was greatly appreciated.  We hope to see her 
back next year! 
Our Christmas party has been booked for 
Wednesday 21st December from 10.30 until 
1pm.  We have Charlie the Clown coming to 

entertain the children from 11 till 12 and a 
visit from Father Christmas at the end of the 
party.  Hope to see you all there as this will be 
the last session before a two week break for 
Christmas and New Year. 
    The health visitor Gill and nursery nurse 

Linda have decided to visit on alternate 
months so that they can provide a more 

complete service to all the parents 
and children.  They will always 
visit on the first Wednesday of the 

month and this month will be Gill 
the health visitor. 
    Parent and Toddler takes place every 
Wednesday in the village hall 10 till 12.  We 
have lots of toys and equipment, healthy 
snacks for the children, refreshments for the 
adults, song time at the end of the session, 
regular days out and it's great value at only £1 
per family.  We are a friendly bunch and  
always welcome new faces so come along and 
see for yourself!  Hope to see you there!                             
Claire 

RYE ART & FRAMING 
CENTRE & GALLERY 

UNIT G2 ATLAS INDUSTRIAL PARK, HARBOUR ROAD, RYE, EAST SUSSEX,  TN31 7TE 
 

Stocking large amounts of mouldings 
& mounts in stock. Great Parking 

Special requirements can be ordered. 
VERY FAST TURN AROUND 

Browse round our two story gallery,  
which holds regular exhibitions 

 

Open Tues - Sat 10am - 5.30pm 
 

We invite local artists to have their own  
exhibition here at the gallery - call for details. 

 

See our NEW WEBSITE  which includes local artists and limited  

edition prints of major UK artists. www.ryeart.co.uk 

TEL: 01797  229678 / 07989 056788 for free framing quotation 
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Congratulations to Willow and Chip on their recent marriage and hope they enjoyed their 
honeymoon in Mauritius, we are looking forward to the Nappy Event in the near future. 
With Love from all you family and many friends. XXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXX 
 
We had a lovely time at Chris and Janine’s wedding on October 1st, best wishes to them. 
 
Holly and Dorian would like to thank everyone for the lovely presents for Ronnie’s 1st 
birthday and also thanks for making his birthday party a good one. 
 
A belated happy 70th birthday to John Drew, it was a very good party, we all enjoyed at the 
“Conk”!! 

Ted Douglas is in hospital, we hope he soon feels better. 

We are very sad Arthur Berry passed away 21st October. He lived in 
the village for about 50 years and was always a close friend with Pat.  
Kath and Arthur kept the ‘Inkerman’ for many years and was care-
taker of the village hall for a few, he also was heavily involved in 
Neighbourhood Watch in its early days in Rye Harbour. 
He will be greatly missed by all. 

Family Announcements 

      Congratulations 

Reports From Nanny Pat & Julie 

Hospital 

 Every Wednesday evening at 7.30pm, there is a bible study and house group 
at my house in Tram Road. We have good free discussions and are forming good 
friendships. All and any are welcome.  Molly Saunders. 

BIBLE STUDIES 

The Ploughman’s Lunches 
The next Village Hall Ploughman’s Lunch will be on Monday 14th November at 12 noon.  
The Lunch is open to all ages. Come and enjoy for £2.50 a meal fit for royalty, besides a  
happy atmosphere and amongst friends. 

IN MEMORIAM 
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              RASTRUM 
                 LTD                

Shipping & 
Warehousing 

 
Industrial Units 

1,000 Sq Ft To 50,000 Sq Ft 
& 

 Quality Offices   
To Let 

 

Rye Wharf, Harbour Road, Rye, 
East Sussex TN31 7TE 

 

Telephone: 
(01797) 224778 

Fax: (01797) 223650 


